

## Kenley Weekly News 28 January 2022



It has been a very productive week at Kenley. The children in all classes have worked really hard with their learning. It has been an absolute pleasure to see the productivity of the pupils around the school and I am really proud that so many children have wanted to share their work with me.

We have had good interest in all our clubs, and it has been great to see so many pupils challenging themselves and taking part in the various activities on offer.

We will continue to review our extracurricular provision as the term progresses and will inform parents of any new clubs on offer.

## **Kenley Football Team**

Our football team are gaining momentum, they are training hard and we are seeing improvements in their match play. During the away match against Oakwood, our A team played well but could not secure a win. However our B team showed the same resilience as they had the previous week when playing at home and they secured their second win against Oakwood.

On Wednesday, the A team played against St David's. They made a promising start, going a goal up thanks to an excellent shot on target by Ronnie. However, despite the best efforts of Tyrese, our goalkeeper, who made some fantastic saves, the match ended 2-1 to St. David's. Well done to all the players who showed excellent team spirit and resilience.



Max and Joey went to the Crystal Palace Academy last week and participated in their Year 4 trials. They did lots of training and even though they said it was a lot of work, it was good fun.



## **Holiday Club**

The half term break is soon approaching. If you would like to book a place for your child/children in the SimplyKids holiday club, please contact them on:

Simplykidsltd@gmail.com Tel: 07939560964

